
At the end of last month, the Ministry of Health 
released a briefi ng note on the use of QR codes 
in promoƟ onal materials aimed at healthcare 
professionals, enabling a link to the SmPC of 
medicines.

Background

The use of QR codes to link SmPC has been 
widely used, especially aŌ er the pandemic, to 
comply with the requirement to include the mi-
nimum content in promoƟ onal materials set out 
in ArƟ cle 10 of the Royal Decree on the AdverƟ -
sing of Medicines for Human Use (Royal Decree 
on AdverƟ sing).

However, the explicit inclusion of the opƟ on 
to provide the minimum content through this 
means was lacking unƟ l now. The Ministry of 
Health acknowledged that this had been a recu-
rring request from pharmaceuƟ cal companies 
during the public consultaƟ on leading up to the 
draŌ  of the new legislaƟ on regulaƟ ng adverƟ -
sing of medicines for human use.

Content of the informaƟ on note 

In the light of this briefi ng note, the use of the QR 
code in promoƟ onal material is now expressly 
permiƩ ed. However, it is limited to direcƟ ng to 
the technical specifi caƟ ons, in compliance with 
arƟ cle 10(1)(a) of the Royal Decree on Adver-
Ɵ sing (which mandates the inclusion of the 
essenƟ al product informaƟ on in all promoƟ onal 
material). Notably, QR code are not permiƩ ed 
to redirect users to the informaƟ on outlined 
in paragraphs 1(b), 1(c) and 2 of the same arƟ -
cle 10. In simpler terms, informaƟ on on the 
prescripƟ on and dispensing regime, available 

product presentaƟ ons (including dosage and 
pharmaceuƟ cal form), as well as informaƟ on 
about the price and fi nancing of the medicinal 
product must be included in the promoƟ onal 
material itself (without any cross-reference to 
the QR). 

AddiƟ onally, alongside the QR code graphic, 
there should be a clear indicaƟ on that it leads to 
the SmPC medicinal product.

Catalan guidelines on the adverƟ sing of 
medicinal products

According to the Catalan guidelines, the mini-
mum content must be accessible in a direct, 
rapid and comprehensible manner. In fact, in 
order to avoid any doubt, the guidelines speci-
fi es measures such as the font size or the speci-
fi c ways in which the minimum content must be 
distributed in opƟ cal, magneƟ c, audiovisual or 
interacƟ ve media (although these references 
are becoming increasingly outdated).

The Catalan guidelines explicitly prohibit provi-
ding the minimum content through QR codes or 
URL addresses. This is considered not to meet 
the accessibility requirement, since both promo-
Ɵ onal informaƟ on and the minimum content  
shall be equally accessible. The guidelines only 
allow these means in “excepƟ onal cases where 
it can be demonstrated that the informaƟ on in 
the SmPC is subject to frequent changes”.
Considering the new briefi ng note from the 
Ministry of Health, which we believe should 
prevail, one might anƟ cipate an update to the 
Catalan guide to, at the very least, align posi-
Ɵ ons with the Ministry of Health. 
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